Faculty Senate Meeting Minutes

November 2, 2009

Havasupai A/B Rooms

Please email corrections to Faculty.Senate@nau.edu  

I. Call to order: 





  Bill Culbertson
President Bill Culbertson called the meeting of the NAU Faculty Senate to order in the Havasupai A/B Rooms at 3:01 pm.

Members Present:  Thom Alcoze, Sara Aleman, Sylvester Allred, Shadow Armfield,  Chris Baldi, Nancy Barron, Laura Blank(attending telephonically), Roger Bounds, David Brumbaugh, Wendy Campione, Steven Cernohous, William Cone, (John Neuberger for) Terry Crites, Bill Culbertson, Jay Farness, (Patricia Petersen for) Jean Ann Foley, Marcus Ford, Bruce Fox, Mary Lou Galyon (CSAC), Bill Grabe, Liz Grobsmith, Rosalinda Haddon, John Haeger, Natalie Hess (attending telephonically), Lenka Hospodka, Gae Johnson, Astrid Klocke, Chunhye Lee, Rich Lei, John Masserini, Emily McKay, Louise Lockard (for Catherine Medina), Michelle Miller, Phillip Mlsna, Larry Mohrweis, Jim Pinto, Allen Reich, Jon Reyhner, Reed Riner, Blase Scarnati, Nando Schellen, Erik Schiefer, Daniel Schmidt, Jacquelyn Schwandt, Karen Sealander, Laura Sujo-Montes, Julie Swann,  Kathleen Templin, Kristen Waring, (Guy Senese for) Glen Wilson, and (Christopher Johnson for) Marsha Yowell. 

Members Absent Cyndi Banks, Rebecca Campbell,  Rom Coles, Joyce DeVoss, Alex Finkral, Jessica Fitchett, Heidi Fogelberg, Josh Hewes, Karen Jarratt-Snider, Dave McKell, Wilbert Odem, Roderic Parnell, C.J Smith, George Speer, Monica Torres, and David Vining.

Others present: Susanna Maxwell, Karen Pugliesi. 

II. Acceptance of Agenda and Approval of Minutes 

  Bill Culbertson  

The agenda was approved unanimously.  The minutes of September 14th and October5th were approved with corrections.   
III. Faculty Senate President’s Report



Bill Culbertson
Bill welcomed everyone and reminded them to sign in prior to each meeting. He asked those attending telephonically to check in verbally. He also reminded each Senator or their responsibility to appoint a substitute and notify the senate office prior to any meeting he/she is unable to attend. The substitute will sign in under the Senator's name and have full senate privileges. Bill introduced new Senators Shadow Armfield and Patricia Petersen. He next stated that he has referred the “DFW” issue to the Council on Learning for their consideration.  He announced that the Senate is working to bring a guest speaker to campus in January.  Bill lastly, noted that ABOR President Ernest Calderon and State Legislator, Tom Chabin will address the Faculty Senate at the December 7th meeting of the Faculty Senate.         

IV. Report from the President 




President Haeger
President Haeger addressed the Senate by first stating that he has developed guidelines for the $1 million Innovation Fund which solicits transformative ideas from campus to promote innovation throughout the university.  He stated that the details will be revealed this week.  Proposals for the Innovation Fund will begin the review process December 1st with a final submission deadline of January 15th.  President Hager stated that the innovation fund will become more and more important in this economy as it is unclear just what the next budget will look like.  He noted the ironic aspect of this is that the three universities are being driven to educate more students to baccalaureate degrees while at the same time the state appropriations are decreasing.  This is a trend not just in Arizona but throughout the nation.  He did note that there are signs and a growing movement at this time in Arizona to put a tax increase before the voters.  We will have to wait and see how this plays out.  He next noted that he believes the university must look at every aspect of how we do business from our curriculum to our business practices not just for budgetary reasons, but also to find a way to retain students and help them to succeed.  To this end, Dr. Hager has created two committees: one to address business practices and policies of the university; and the second to look at academic practices and policies.  He is also exploring technology solutions.  He then entertained questions.    

V. Report from the Provost                                                         Provost Grobsmith
Provost Grobsmith began by distributing the revised Academic Affairs Report for Fall 2009.  (The report is available on the Provost website).  She then explained the various portions of the document and answered questions.  Provost Grobsmith went on to say that she has just returned from her trip to China and announced that there are two new partnerships in Seoul and Japan as well as an increase in students from China.  She has asked Harvey Charles to address these developments and additional international partnerships at a future Faculty Senate meeting.  She next asked Karen Pugliesi to address the issue of DFWs.  Karen stated that we have been looking at this for quite a while.  The President has identified this as a priority at this time and we are looking carefully into how best to help students succeed.  There are many issues that affect the DFW issue and there are clear patterns that are evolving both here and nationally.  NAU is attempting to set goals be in this area.  Provost Grobsmith then turned to discuss a letter received from NCATE (National Council for Accreditation of Teacher Education).  We have been accredited provisionally through March 2010.  At that time we will need to resolve questions regarding assessment beyond the program level and her office will be looking into this.  The Provost then addressed a question that has arisen related to faculty input regarding deans’ evaluations.  She explained the process of those evaluations in detail.  She next answered questions that have arisen regarding the proposed retirement program and the possible impact on departments.  More information will be distributed in January.   Lastly, the Provost addressed the matter of duplication among the universities.  This is an issue ABOR has directed the universities to address.  She then entertained questions.

VI. Announcements/New Business



Bill Culbertson

Bill called for announcements and/or new business.  There being none the meeting was adjourned at 4:42.  

